BROUGHTON IN AMOUNDERNESS PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council
Held at Broughton and District Club, Broughton
Tuesday 26th March 2019 at 7.30pm.

Present: Cllrs. Mrs. P. Hastings, Mr. N. Parkinson, Mr. L. Brown, Mr. J. Hamilton.

In attendance: Mrs. C. Worswick – Clerk

Members of the public who wish to raise issues
There is a 15 minute opportunity before the meeting to listen to representation from the public, police or community groups wishing to bring matters to the attention of the Council or seek advice.  If this allocated time overruns, they may contact the Clerk, who will place the item on the next agenda.  Matters requiring a Council decision or support must be included as a specific agenda item.

Mr. Fellows – Kinders garage expressed concern over the radius turning at the crossroads junction.  Buses are on the pavements as they have been made so wide and the road has been narrowed.  LCC have been out to look at it as this matter has already been raised and the sight lines are to be re measured.

Cllrs Hastings and Hamilton reported that the A6 is now narrowed the concerns will be passed on to Marcus Hudson LCC.  The bus situation is being exacerbated by the Lancaster service having to turn.  There is no allowance for HGVs turning or making deliveries in the village.

The state of the new cycle lane north to south is a concern as it has not been cleaned – cyclists are using the bypass.

It was reported that the headteacher from the high school is concerned about the loss of the bus layby opposite the park on the A6, however no direct concern has been passed to the PC.

Mr. Sargent – Bramblewood, Whittingham Lane – expressed concern over the roadworks on Whittingham Lane, which have been on going now for a year.  Access to his property is difficult, the works have started at opposite side and have not been well planned and have caused a lot of disruption.  Bins are not being collected.

A resident asked about an update on Park House.  Cllr Hastings reported that full permission on reserved matters have now been passed.

Mr. Ellis reported that there is a change in priorities at the crossroads  - information stated that it would being on 25th March.  Apparently LCC are to re issue the letter. 

1. Apologies for absence.  

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs. Mrs. Eccles and Mrs. Oldcorn.

2.	Declarations of Interests-

	None declared.
3. Confirm the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12tth February 2019 (already circulated)

The minutes of the Parish Council meeting which was held on 12th February 2019, were confirmed and signed as a correct record.

4.	To receive and consider reports from Councillors who have attended meetings on behalf of the Parish Council. This is for information only. 

KGV field 
Cllrs Hastings reported that the tree work is nearly completed but the weather had delayed the clean up.  The ditch along the back still has a lot of weeds in it that need clearing, but it is flowing.

Lease – PCC are checking to see if the residents on Arnside Rd have to pay for repairs.
The guides are moving away from Broadway and they are going to be using the hut.  The hut was built in 1937 before KGV field.  They have right of tenure so need a lease.  They will apply for CiL funding from us in the future. If we get the lease to the field from PCC, we will then have to reissue a lease to the guides. (see also 6v)

Car park – Cllr Hastings had met with PCC architect regarding the carpark and with a few modifications, we may be able to get a further 6-8 car parking spaces.  The cross bar has come down – Treeco have said it is rusted off.  This will need repairing to prevent travellers. (see also 6v)

LCC Parish update
Cllr Hastings had attended.  Topics discussed included Public health, Police crime analytical services, Lancs road safety partnership and Trading standards.

Lancs Volunteer Partnership
Cllr Hastings had met with PCSO Gemma ????? who is running the Community Champion scheme – which is a pilot for 3 volunteers to be trained up as community champions.  She also highlighted a new website which we can use “Our Lancashire”.
Cllrs agreed that they didn’t want to support it at this time.

5.	Reports from meetings and agree actions from committees
	Finance Committee (19th March 7.00pm)
	Cllr Hamilton reported at the Finance Committee the general fund was discussed and there should be approx. £11K carried forward to the next financial year.  The Cil funds were also monitored.

	Standing Committees and Charities
	The application has now been submitted to the charity commission.

6.	Items for consideration

i) Notice of Election
The Clerk confirmed that closing date for applications is 3rd April 2019.  Cllrs are responsible for returning their own forms by hand to the Town Hall.

ii) The Clerk had previously circulated reports and copies of all necessary documents needing approval:
The Councils Risk Management Policy Statement 2019
The Councils Risk Management Register 2019
The Councils Asset Register 2019
The Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Audit and Internal Control 2019

It was resolved to approve the following: 
· To appoint Moore and Smalley as the Parish Councils Internal Auditor for 2019/20.
· The fee charged by Moore and Smalley for the 2019/20 Internal Audit shall be as quoted.
· The adoption of the Internal Audit Terms of Reference as part of the 2019/20 audit procedure.
· The adoption of the Internal Control and Suggested Testing document as part of the 2019/20 audit procedure.
· The adoption of the Effectiveness of Internal Audit document as part of the 2019/20 audit procedure.
· The adoption of the reviewed Councils Risk Management Policy Statement for 2019/20 as part of the procedures of the Council.
· The adoption of the Councils Risk Management Register for 2019/20.
· The adoption of the Councils Asset Register as of 31st March 2019 as part of the 2019/20 audit procedure.

It was resolved for the Clerk to update the asset register with the noticeboards.

iii) PCC response to vote of no confidence
At the January meeting the Councillors had passed a motion of no confidence in PCC planning department.  Whittingham and Woodplumpton Parish Councils have now also lodged votes of no confidence as well, but for different reasons.

Cllr Hastings has sought advice from NALC, who advised to arrange a meeting with PCC and have an independent person i.e. a solicitor present.

At our recent information session, the public stated they were behind the Parish Council on this issue.

The discussed the response from Mr A. Phillips – Interim Chief Exec PCC and how the PC wish to move forward on this.  It was resolved that the motion would not be withdrawn and the Clerk is to respond stating that we wish to meet with the new Chief Executive when appointed and the Head of Planning to discuss the issue, but due to the local elections are prepared to wait until June .

iv) Grasscutting  Barton Grange
Barton Grange have submitted a quotation for the grasscutting of £3590 + VAT for the forthcoming year.  It was resolved to accept this.

The Clerk reported that LCC have not given any indication as to how much we will receive from them for the grasscutting this year.

v) Greenspace – PCC
Cllrs. considered PCC’s request for the contribution of £1194 for 2019/20 from the Parish Council for the upkeep of the greenspace in the village.

Cllrs expressed concern over this amount as they have already spent on the field drainage work, ditches and tree works (work that should have been undertaken by PCC, but have not due to lack of funding for the rural parish parks) and Cllrs. have been trying to get the lease for the field for the past 2.5 years.  

It was resolved for the Clerk to write to Neil Fairhurst and Mark Taylor quoting the amount we have spent and ask if this can be negotiated. The Cllrs, further resolved not to pursue the lease at this time

vi) Ribble Valley BC – Development plan document – Consultation on main modifications – Housing
Cllrs considered this report but resolved that they did not wish to comment as it does not relate to Broughton.

vii) Parish Action Plan
Cllr Hastings gave a report on the progress of the Action Plan, the update version will be posted on the website.

CiL – continues to support projects.  We are using media to communicate i.e. facebook.  We also have the new noticeboard on Eastway.

Heritage assets – The Enviro bid for the Pinfold have just confirmed they will award £14,400 to the project.  The total cost is £24,381 and we have to contribute the rest from CiL towards this.  We will also have to initially pay £1,584 to the landfill operator to get the grant.

Green & village projects –Woodland trust – Trees will be supplied under a scheme at no cost to the PC for planning in the Autumn.  When October CiL money is issued, we will look at the Trees for houses  project.

Footpaths – Cllrs are to try and look at designated footpaths before Mays meeting.

viii) Closed 
This part of the meeting is closed to the members of the public due to confidentiality and will be conducted at the end of the meeting.

7.	Planning applications received

	Cllrs considered the following planning applications:

	It was resolved to comment on the following applications:

	06/2019/0040 – reserved matters application (namely appearance, landscaping, layout and scale), pursuant to outline application 06/2017/0097 for 13no. dwellings – Key Fold Farm, 430 Garstang Rd, Broughton.

	06/2019/0166 – reserved matters application (namely appearance, landscaping, layout and scale) for 98no. dwellings and associated works following demolition of 126a Whittingham Lane pursuant to outline application 06/2018/0732 – Land to rear of 126A Whittingham Lane, Broughton.

	It was resolved to comment that the following application is an overdevelopment of the site.

06/2019/0300 – two storey front extension, front porch, and single storey rear extension – 102 Redwing Drive, Fulwood.

	It was resolved not to object to the following:

	06/2019/0273 – two storey rear extension – 54 Woodplumpton Lane, Broughton.

	06/2019/0298 – listed building consent for single storey side and rear extension, new chimney and new window openings, and creation of new vehicular access – Bank Hall Farm, 471 Garstang Rd, Preston.

	06/2019/0297 – single storey and rear extension, new chimney and new window openings and creation of new vehicular access – Bank Hall Farm, 471 Garstang Rd, Preston.

8.	CiL grant applications 

	Broughton Primary School had submitted a CiL application to refurbish a building and relocate their library.  The facilities will be opened to the wider community.  Representatives from the school were able to attend the Parish Council meeting and answered questions before the meeting on the project from Parish Cllrs.  It was resolved to accept the application and award the grant of £5000.

9.	To consider and approve the Management accounts and bank reconciliation for m/e 31st March 2019.

	The management accounts for m/e 31st March 2019 were approved.  The Clerk reported that a bank reconciliation had not been done due to the bank statements only just arriving and the format of them.

10.	To approve the following payments/receipts:

Receipts
General Account


CiL Account


Payments
General Account
Integrate – village tidying						£83.04
Employee 1 – salary Feb 2019						£333.21
C. Worswick – tax – Feb 2019, postage and home allow		£118.82
Broughton Club – hire of room						£20.00
J. Hamilton – refreshments – Willow tree residents			£11.75
[bookmark: _GoBack]P. Hastings – Room hire Broughton Inn 14.03.19 & ink		£88.47
EON – electric – xmas tree						£45.00

	CiL budget
Treeco – KGV tree work						£4185.00
Treeco – KGV tree work						£850.00
PCC – Xmas tree Dec 2018						£984.00
Jones & Co – survey							£660.00

The date of the next meeting is 7th May 2019.


…………………………….
Chair
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